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Meeting Minutes
May 17th, 2017
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Arlene Burns at 5:00 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Lacy Gries, Acasia Berry, Ann Van Osdol, Peny Wallace
Excused:  Marc Berry

Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick

Community: Witt Anderson 

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  Addition of  1.  Approval of Liquor License for the Mosier Company  

2.  Replace City Attorney Candidate presentations with scheduling discussion

	III
	Business from the Audience:  None

	IV
	Approval of 4.26.17 and 5.3.17 City Council Meeting Minutes:
Councilor Gries made a correction to the spelling of Bob Schwarz’s name. 

Councilor Van Osdol made a motion to approve the minutes of 4.26.17 with that correction.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Councilor Gries made a motion to approve the minutes of 5.3.17.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	V
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Equipment purchase for maintenance of ROW, Parks, Cemeteries
Fitzpatrick said that the Maintenance worker, Andy Wells, is interested in taking over the work of the landscaping company, but needs a mower that can handle the large areas of the Pocket Park field, the cemetery, and the UPRR ROW.  The riding lawn mower cannot be used for rough terrain, and the other small lawn mower is not built for large and rough areas.  Councilor Reed was concerned about factoring in maintenance and repair costs in order to make a fully informed decision.  Mayor Burns said that it would be good to have the right tool for these large tasks and that Andy Wells should make the decision.  Fitzpatrick said that he used to work for a company that sells this type of equipment and that he knows it well and can perform all of the maintenance and repair work.  He is also efficient with his time—Spring is his busiest season but he will be able to handle the extra work load in his normal 30 hour work week.  Mayor Burns and Councilor Reed asked about the warranty and if buying it with the credit card doubled the warranty time?  Fitzpatrick will find out.  Mayor Burns offered her card, which will double the warranty time.  
Councilor Van Osdol made a motion to purchase one of the two mowers presented.  Councilor Gries seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.



	2.  
	City Council Schedule for June-August:
· 6/21/17 Council meeting rescheduled to 6/14/17.

· Civic Center Presentations Scheduled for 6/7 and 8/24 (will be confirmed)
· Strategic Planning Session scheduled for 7/12—Morning (9) and early afternoon (1:00 pm) start preferable in order to allow everyone to participate.  Fitzpatrick will confirm with facilitators.  
· Wasco County Town Hall scheduled for 5:30 pm 8/16

	3.
	Finance Director Title
Fitzpatrick said that the City Finance position selection committee had decided to title and post the job description as City Bookkeeper, which reflects a majority percentage of the job responsibilities, but that quite frequently the City is required to have a position titled Finance Director to sign contracts and financial agreements.  She suggested to the Council that the financial job position take the title of Finance Director in order to meet these requirements and to reflect the actual responsibilities of the postion which include creating the Budget, preparing for the audit, developing financial forecasts and grant reports, and managing the financial aspects of large and complex projects. 
Councilor Van Osdol made a motion that the finance position for the City be titled Finance Director.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion unanimously approved.    



	4.
	City Attorney Candidate Presentations=Revised to: Candidate discussion and rescheduling

Councilor A. Berry described the selection and interview process of the City Attorney candidates.  The City received 5 applications and interviewed 3 candidates.  The selection committee narrowed down the field to two candidates.  One belongs to a firm and therefore has the support of a team of professionals.  The other is a sole proprietor with an established network of professional colleagues and organizations.  Both have experience and training in both land use planning and municipal law.  Fitzpatrick will ask these two candidates to attend the June 7th City Council meeting to give a short presentation and to answer Council questions.  Fitzpatrick reminded the Council that they must focus on the RFQ criteria for scoring.  Councilor Reed suggested separating the candidates on the agenda—one at 6:30 pm and one at 7:30 pm.  Fitzpatrick will also give notice to the other candidates who are not the top two.

	5.  
	June 3rd Anniversary of the Mosier Train Derailment

Councilor A. Berry gave details about the event:

- a lot of groups have been working over many years to stop the construction of oil terminals on the Columbia and to limit oil traffic, the anniversary of the derailment in Mosier is a good time to highlight that
- The decision on Tesoro looms and time to highlight the dangers of more trains to Inslee
- The group recognizes Mosier is in negotiations with UP and this is not intended to call attention to UP but rather Insley deciding on Tesoro and the larger issue of oil in our communities and along the river.
- While this happened in Mosier, this time, it is a gorge wide, Columbia wide, region wide issue.

Confirmed speakers to date:
- JoDe Goudy, Chairman of the Yakima Nation Tribal Council
- Alisha Topper, Vancouver WA city council
- Rev. John Boonstra, Columbia Gorge Climate Action Network
- Cathy Samson Kruze, Elder of Wallulapum Tribal member, Confederated Tribes of the the Umatilla Indian Reservation
- Dr Maria McCormick, Mosier Physician

Expecting about 100 people, low key, start at school and walk to the river. 12 - 1:30
Councilor Reed has been asked to speak, but she said that she feels uncomfortable-- that her speaking could be perceived as taking on the role of hosting the event as an official city representative, which the City is not officially hosting.  She will circle back to the event organizers.  Mayor Burns said that Councilor Reed could just speak from her position as a resident.  Councilor A Berry will speak and will address the Tesoro-Savage Terminal and will urge Governor Inslee to deny the application.




	VI
	Correspondence/Staff/Council reports:  Councilor Wallace said that she would check on the tile benches at the Totem Plaza and would glue the tiles back on to the benches.



	VII
	Meeting adjourned at 6:05 pm


Approved this 7th day of June, 2017:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mayor Arlene Burns                                                                Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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